
 

Headlands Primary School- Termly Curriculum Newsletter 

Class 13/14, Year 6, Term 4— How important is trade to the United Kingdom?  

Our prime learning challenge this term is: How important is trade to the United 

Kingdom? As Geographers, the children will find out about how goods and ser-

vices are traded around the world. They will explore the UK’s trade links today 

and in the past and why Fairtrade is important in the global market. As Readers, 

we will be continuing to read a range of text  types to improve our knowledge of 

vocabulary. As Writers, we will be writing a suspense story based on A Monster 

Calls, and a mystery piece based on The Nowhere Emporium.   

In other areas of the curriculum, as Mathematicians, the children will be contin-

uing to build their arithmetic skills and apply them to reasoning problems. As 

Scientists, the children will learn about how light travels, how shadows are 

formed and how light is used to help people.  

In RE, the children are exploring the question: Does it matter what we believe 

about creation? In French, the children are describing clothes.  In Computing, 

we will be continuing to learn about internet safety and practicing touch typing. 

Our PSHE focus this term is ‘Healthy Me’.  In PE, the children will be completing 

a unit of flag football.   

Please follow the link  to the knowledge organisers (http://

www.headlands.org.uk/parents/curriculum.php) that detail what your children will 

be learning about and the vocabulary that we will be  using with them. The 

knowledge organisers will spark lots of conversations between you and your 

child.                                   

As part of our DARE Endeavour this term, we will be celebrating our love of 

reading on World Book Day. We can’t wait to see all the children’s costumes 

and favourite books!  

 

Things to remember: 

PE days take place on a Wednesday and a Thursday 

each week. 

Miss Wilson’s email address: 

emma.wilson@headlands.org.uk.  

Miss Kelly’s email address:  

jessica.kelly@headlands.org.uk  

We will endeavour to respond to your emails between 9-4.30 

in the week, during term time. 

Our Phase Leader is Miss Wilson.  

Key Dates 

World Book Day — Thursday 7th March 

Year 6 TLCs — Monday 25th March and Wednesday 27th 

March 

Celebration Assembly Year 5/6—Thursday 28th March 

End of term is Thursday 28th March 

Our Virtue this term is CURIOSITY. Please use the 
following points to inspire a conversation about 
Responsibility at home. 

What does it mean to be curious?  

What makes you a curious person?  

Our class reader this term is ‘Kick’. 

A story about dreaming big, about hope and heroes, and 

never letting anything stand in your way...  

Please support your children to read by reading their 

own book with them at home at least 4 times a week. 

and logging it on BoomReader. 
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